
Greetings,

After  several months of closure, 
the board has decided to attempt a r eopening of FISH. Many hours of 
discussion and planning have gone into this di f f icult decision. The safety of 
our  volunteers has always been our  main concern.

We w i l l  be opening on September  9, at 12:00 for  food only. Our  hours w i l l  be 
12:00-4:00 on Wednesdays and Fr idays. Food bags w i l l  be prepared ahead of 
time to al low  two person teams to handle the shi f ts. The same safety protocols 
w i l l  be in place for  a contactless food pickup. I t is cr i tical that al l  volunteers 
fol low  the safety precautions spelled out by Mar tha Buell . This includes not 
r epor ting in i f  you don?t feel well .

Food donations w i l l  be accepted on Thursdays at the clothing donation 
door way. This w i l l  also be contactless. Food w i l l  then be set aside for  a per iod 
of time before i t is packed and distr ibuted.

Dur ing our  closure, we have contr ibuted over  $30,000 in food to other  
nonprofi ts to feed those in need.

It is our  hope to be able to deal w i th clothing in the near  future. Face to face 
contact is not an option the board is w i l l ing to explore at this time.

Your  board has met by Zoom and in per son dur ing this 
time, and I would l ike to thank them for  their  effor ts.

Let us hope that this is the beginning of getting back to 
normal.

Hope you and yours are well .

Blessings.

Gene Bruss

September - 
October 2020

Visit  our  websit e! 
ht t ps:/ / wil l iamsbur gf ish.weebly.com/
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Int er est ed in vol unt eer ing?

Contact Mar tha Buell  at 
757-345-2646!

Resigning    
Vol unt eer s

Food donations (no clothing or  
housewares) can be dropped off between 

9:30 & 3 in the alcove at the r ear  of the 
bui lding on Thursdays only!

New    
Vol unt eer s

Chr is Rehberger  (20+ 
years)

Joan Bower

Mar y Kafes (20+ years)

Peggy Bar ron



Vol unt eer  Spot l ight
One of our  most dedicated volunteers is Jeanne Fulks, who 
joined FISH in Januar y 2019. After  her  husband died, she 

moved to Wil l iamsburg from Freder ick, Mar yland, to be close 
to her  son and daughter -in-law. When volunteer ing w ith her  

church group (Mount Vernon United Methodist) to size clothes 
on Tuesdays in July 2018, Jeanne became aware of al l  that we 

do in the community. She is now  a pantr y volunteer , a 
substi tute, a mobi le food pantr y volunteer  and a clothing room 

volunteer. Once we are ful ly open, she w i l l  work w ith Bi l l ie 
three days each week in the clothes area. Jeanne also 

volunteers two Saturdays each month at Proclaiming Grace 
Outreach Thr i f t Store in Barhamsvi l le. Jeanne?s cat is happy 

when she is gone for  the day and can nap in peace!



Jack Trotter  and Dan 
Fontaine deliver ing food 
ordered from Boxed in 
anticipation of our  
r eopening. Note the 
expanded food storage 
area on their  left? the old 
Head Star t room.

Jeanne Fulks, Bi l l ie Johnston, 
and Gene Bruss accepting a 

cash donation from Hickor y 
Neck Church, a longtime 

suppor ter  of FISH.

4 teenagers who worked on 
the Monticel lo Woods 5th 
Annual Food Dr ive organized 
by Mar tha and Bi l l  Dean.


